BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU 630 SOUTH BERETANIA STREET HONOLULU, HI 96843 www.boardofwatersupply.com



2018 JAN 19 A 9: 27

KIRK CALDWELL, MAYOR

BRYAN P. ANDAYA, Chair KAPUA SPROAT, Vice Chair DAVID C. HULIHEE KAY C. MATSUI RAY C. SOON

ROSS S. SASAMURA, Ex-Officio JADE T. BUTAY, Ex-Officio

ERNEST Y. W. LAU, P.E. Manager and Chief Engineer

ELLEN E. KITAMURA, P.E. Deputy Manager and Chief Engineer

Mr. Ronald A. Sato, AICP, Senior Associate **HHF Planners** 733 Bishop Street, Suite 2590 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Mr. Sato:

Subject:

Your Letter Dated December 19, 2017 Requesting Comments on the Environmental

Impact Statement Preparation Notice Regarding the Hawaiian Memorial Park

Cemetery Expansion Project in Kaneohe - Tax Map Key: 4-5-033: 001

Thank you for your letter regarding the proposed expansion project.

The existing water system is adequate to accommodate the proposed development. However, please be advised that this information is based upon current data, and therefore, the Board of Water Supply reserves the right to change any position or information stated herein up until the final approval of the building permit application. The final decision on the availability of water will be confirmed when the building permit application is submitted for approval.

The developer shall investigate the feasibility of using non-potable water for irrigation of the proposed cemetery expansion. The developer should evaluate the Halekou irrigation wells that are currently used to irrigate the Hawaii State Veteran's Cemetery. If non-potable water is either unavailable or infeasible, a report of the investigation including proposed irrigation demands should be submitted to us before we will consider the use of potable water.

When water is made available, the applicant will be required to pay our Water System Facilities Charges for resource development, transmission and daily storage.

The on-site fire protection requirements should be coordinated with the Fire Prevention Bureau of the Honolulu Fire Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Chun, Project Review Branch of our Water Resources Division at 748-5443.

Very truly yours,

Manager and Chief Engineer

Scott Derrickson, State of Hawaii Land Use Commission